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The monthly meeting of the Board of Christian :Education 
of Duke Memorial ~hurch was held August 25, 194? in Mrs. Ray 
Hook's office at 8:00 o'clock with Mr. Whitford presiging. 

The committee that was to look into the matter of a social or game room for the church and particularly the young people 
reported that ~. the~ felt that such a project should be put 
otf until a more convenient time, and that the young people were conJ1aeled to concentrate on the addition and use of the re­
creational equipment available. It was wuggested that more 
ecuipment be bought and that the church should be open to the 
young people during the week for their use. 

Mr. Whitford reported that there would be no church school until school started, and then the quest1-on of teachers was 
discussed. Mr. Whitford said that several were needed and 
asked that everyone be thinking of nossible ones for primary and junior departments. A superintendent for the primary 
department ·was reported needed since Mrs. Seeley had resigned. 

Mr. Boddie stated that he hoped to give up the int•rmediate department and also said that he was going to contact Mr. 
Irving Allen as a possible one to relieve him of his duties • 

Dr. Bookhout also suggested that Miss Margaret Umberger 
take his place as superintendent of the youth division 
beginning February 1, since his leave of absence from Duke 
will begin then. Be stated that he would resume his super­
intendency after he returned. 

Dr. Bookhout stated that a new religious education director would be needed February 1 and that at the next meeting a 
committee would be appointed to work with the committee from the stewards on selecting a new director. 

1! 1here being no further '7egular bl1lsiness the group was 
given a copy of the newly usggested educational program for 
Duke Memorie.l Church, and asked to study it for discussion at the next meeting. 

Mrs. Ray Hook 


